
                    PROPOSED SPEED WATCH 
 
Below is a copy of the discussions with PCSO McKeon  

 
It looks like we could share Alton’s equipment at no cost. 
  
The road itself should be a 30mph zone and you will 
need a pathway to stand on. If this is not possible a 
grass verge or driveway can also be used but you must 
have the owner’s permission. If you have a location in 
mind then let me know and I can do some advanced 
checks – no point getting everyone signed and vetted if 
you can’t carry out checks in your preferred area! 
  
It seems you could possibly share the kit with Alton 
scheme as Fourmarks have since purchased their own. I 
will just have to check they are happy with this. 
 
If you wish to stand alone with a more modern kit the 
price is roughly 2-3k. You will also need a minimum of 6 
members that need to be vetted by Hampshire 
Constabulary. 
 
  
The following areas are suggested for consideration. 

1.       Layby at the bottom of Station Road opposite the   
thatched cottage. 
2.       Outside the Farm Shop. 
3.       By the Village Pond. 
4.       Grass verge opposite Station Cottages. 
5.       Grass verge adjacent to Bridal Close. 

All are within the 30mph limit. 



 

THE WAY FORWARD 

Before the Police carryout a risk assessment we have to 

decide if its worth trying to get six people plus a 

coordinator interested in forming a village Speed Watch. 

Once it is determined that we can match the criteria we 

can then move forward.in requesting the risk 

assessments and vetting forms.   

In the past there has not been much interest, as we can 

only use Station Road to carry out speed checks. 

 

Determine who is responsible for the grass verges 

adjacent to Bridal Close and opposite Station Cottages, 

before an assessment can be carried out. 

 

 

LARRY JOHNSON 

NHW COORDINATOR 
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